

## The Office of Matthew Grove

## Working hard to keep you safe

Pacific Exchange 40 High Street Hull HU1 1PS www.humberside-pcc.gov.uk

Councillor David Rudd, Chair Police and Crime Panel c/o North East Lincolnshire Council Municipal Offices Town Hall Square Grimsby North East Lincolnshire DN31 1HU Contact: Matthew Grove

**Tel:** 01482 220787 **Fax:** 01482 220794

e-mail: pcc@humberside.pnn.police.uk

Our ref: MG/2014

7 March 2014

## Dear Councillor Rudd

Thank you for your letter of 6 March regarding the confirmation hearing of Martin Scoble as the new Chief Executive of my office.

In accordance with the legislation, which indicates that I must respond to the report and recommendations of the Panel to confirm whether I accept or reject the recommendation, I am pleased to acknowledge the Panel's decision and confirm the appointment of Martin Scoble as Chief Executive. Arrangements are in hand to ensure a smooth and efficient handover from the outgoing Chief Executive, and mentoring and training, as recommended by the Panel, will form part of that.

Yours sincerely

Matthew Grove

Police and Crime Commissioner

Matthew Grove